PPSPERA Board of Directors Meeting

 Thursday, February 18,2021

1:00 pm.

Zoom Conference provided by AMBA

Present:  LuAnn Long, Elaine Naleski, Sandy Patton, Joyce Schmaltz, John Kerr, Terry Alley, Jennifer Alley, Karen Hart, Janice King,  Tom Miller(AMBA)

Absent:  Barbara Watt, Charlotte Brummer, Nola Thomasson, Roger Louden,  David Linebaugh, Joe Morin, John Pacheco, Rose Enyeart,  Lynn Whitacre

The meeting was called to order at 1:03pm by LuAnn Long.  

A motion was approved to accept the minutes of the October 22, 2021 meeting.  Sandy/John

Treasurer’s Report:  John reported that $4240 covering local dues had been received from CSPERA.  Sandy was checking to see if that amount also included the $50 that the state organization made available to the local organizations to be given to a local food bank designated by the local organization.  Care and Share was designated by PPSPERA.  John reported a balance of $12,002.78.  An amount of this has been budgeted that will leave $3,328.78 at the end of the year.    The treasurer’s report was approved.  Elaine/Karen

John suggested that the group consider getting rid of the box at the post office.  It seems to no longer be of use.  Karen agreed.  It will be decided next meeting.    Elaine will check whether or not the Crystal Apple will be awarded this year.

Community Service/Volunteer Hours:  Roger Louden was not present to give a report.   There was a lot of discussion as PPSPERA volunteer hours had not been turned in to the state for the first time in many years.  Discussion centered on ways to encourage members to report their volunteer hours.   LuAnn suggested that volunteer hours be put in a hat quarterly and that those who reported their hours for that quarter would have a chance to have their name drawn for a gift certificate.  This is an important communication activity.

CSPERA Board Report:  Sandy reported that the board decided to donate $250 to each local who requested it for a contribution to the local Food Bank of its choice.  There was some concern that this might not be seen to address the mission statement.  A motion was passed to contribute the money.  A motion was made to rescind the previous motion.

This motion was defeated, therefore the first motion held.  

Sandy made a motion , seconded by Jan to contribute $250 to the local Care & Share.  The motion carried.  John will notify CSPERA that PPSPERA has voted to make the contribution of $250 to Care & Share Food Bank of Southern Colorado

This transaction was voted on near the end of the CSPERA meeting.  In the future Randy will table similar issues until the next meeting.  Sandy urged the patience of locals as the office gets used to a new data system.   CSPERA is starting a new membership campaign called “Each One, Reach One”  It will involve  a $5 gift card/ one new member and a $25 gift card for two new members.

Pre-retirement:   Terry has chosen April 29th as the date for the pre-retirement meeting sponsored by PPSPERA.  He was running into some roadblocks with the COVID 19 virus.    He would like to have a virtual meeting.  Tom Miller of AMBA offered his help as he has had some recent experience with several sessions.    Terry and Tom will work  to put this meeting together.  They may be able to include breakout sessions as well.

The meeting adjourned at 1:30 pm .

Respectfully Submitted;

Joyce A. Schmaltz, Secretary
